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Name of Committee:	Community Use of Schools Community Advisory Committee

Meeting Date:	Tuesday, December 14, 2021

A meeting of the Community Use of Schools Community Advisory Committee convened on 14 December 2021 from 8:03 a.m. to 10:01 a.m. via Zoom with Co-Chairs James Li and Judy Gargaro presiding.

	
Attendance via Zoom:
	
Michelle Aarts (Trustee), Judy Gargaro (Etobicoke Philharmonic Orchestra), Patrick Rutledge (Big League Book Club), Alan Hrabinski (Toronto Basketball Association), Sara Somerset (Jack of Sports), Graham Welsh (Toronto Sports Social Club), Sam Glazer (Congregation Beth Haminyan), Jonathan Wood (Toronto Accessible Sports Council), Dave McNee (Quantum Sports and Learning Association), Heather Mitchell (Toronto Sports Council), Dennis Keshinro (Belka Enrichment Centre). 
Also present were TDSB Staff: Maia Puccetti (Executive Officer, Facilities & Planning), Jonathan Grove (Senior Manager, Plant Operations), Tina Androutsos (Executive Assistant, Facilities & Planning), Meenu Jhamb (Administrative Assistant), Mandeep Gabhi (Research and Information Analyst, TDSB), Jan O’Reilly (Research Coordinator, TDSB), Amie Presley (Research Coordinator, TDSB).




	
Guests:
	
Terrance Philips (Phillips Basketball Academy), Katrina Estey (The Learning Enrichment Foundation), John Long (Etobicoke Volleyball), Elizabeth Lukie (Hutt Piano Class), Jody Halsall (Extreme Sports Toronto Sports Club, Serban Genu (Benjamin Basketball), Jiani (Golden Maple Leaf Seniors). 

	
Regrets:
	
Ugonma Ekeanyanwu (Acting Facility Permitting Team Leader), Ndaba Njobo (Facility Permitting Coordinator), Dan MacLean (Trustee), Lynn Manning (Girl Guides of Canada, Ontario Council), Susan Fletcher (SPACE), Alex Viliansky (Felix Swim School).



	
ITEM
	
DISCUSSION
	
RECOMMENDATION/ MOTION

	Call to Order / Acknowledgement of Traditional Lands / Welcome and Introductions / Approval of Quorum
	· The meeting was called to order by Co-Chair Judy Gargaro at 8:03 a.m.

	

	Approval of Agenda
	· Agenda approved. 
	Heather Mitchell and Jonathan Wood

	Approval of Minutes 
9 November 2021
	· Minutes were approved. 

	Jonathan Wood and Graham Welsh

	Conflict of Interest Declaration
	· Nil 
	

	Delegations
	· Nil
	

	Permit Unit Update
	· Jonathan Grove informed the committee that weekend permits are progressing well, and plans are on track for January 17th, 2022 start date of weekday indoor permits of gymnasiums, auditoriums, etc.  Many groups are looking to permit space Monday to Friday and there may be challenges when more than one request comes in for the same school for the same date.  Judy confirmed with Jonathan Grove that indoor permits are not able to be accommodated in January will be on hold until March Break when they will be reviewed again in the context of Toronto Public Health guidelines and available spaces.  There was discussion about whether groups who are interested in running camps during March Break should apply now with the caveat that it may not be possible to approve the permits due to restrictions from the ongoing pandemic. The rational for this is easier to cancel the programming if necessary than to plan for and promote programming at the last minute. The concern is that Permit staff is overwhelmed trying to restart weekday permits in the week of January so March Break permit applications should wait until after January 17th. 
· Sara Somerset asked if summer permits will look like they did last year or will permit holders be able use multiple spaces at one time in a school.  Jonathan G. noted that it is too early to know what the summer will look like and the permit unit is working in three-month intervals for now.
· Pool permits have been ongoing successfully since September.
· John Long asked for confirmation of the January 17th date.  Maia replied that every indication shows that this should be possible unless Ministry of Education or Toronto Public Health announces a halt.  John Long also asked if two groups could permit in the same building if one permits the pool and the other the gymnasium (i.e., if there are separate entrances/spaces in the school available).  Maia and Jonathan G. will look at this with the permit department for consideration.
· Alan Hrabinski enquired if a permit holder has to permit the space for the full four hours or if possible to permit the space for only two hours.  Jonathan G. confirmed that this is not a problem but only one permit holder can utilize the school space during the 4-hour window.
· Judy asked Jonathan G what the process is for refunding cancelled permits that were paid for ahead.  Jonathan will take this question back to the Permits department for an answer.
· Maia reminded that community groups permitting TDSB space must adhere to the process of attestation and safety protocols (i.e., wear masks in the hallways and washrooms, check vaccination status upon entry, etc.).  Spot checks were conducted by Permit Department staff and found 100% compliance.
· Jonathan Wood requested that TDSB staff take a proactive approach rather than reactive approach to Covid and suggested that long term planning be implemented as the pandemic does not seem to be going away.  Jonathan G. confirmed that TDSB staff will consider proactive strategies going forward for more than a three-month period.
· Currently Priority Neighbourhoods programming is being provided through the City of Toronto.  In the new year, TDSB staff will take into consideration enhancing programming in these neighbourhoods, but at the moment the focus is on weekday permits.
	

	Outstanding Action Items
	· Pools Working Group Update – Alex Viliansky was absent therefore no update provided.

· Baseball Working Group Update – Deferred.

· Space Coalition Report – A soft release of the SPACE Coalition Briefing Note was done on November 16, 2021 and all MPPs across the Province received a copy of the Note.  The Premier’s office has acknowledged receipt.  Heather Mitchell hopes to have more information for the committee in January 2022.  Links will be provided to the committee to access the Briefing Note.

Briefing Note - MAXIMIZING_COMMUNITY_USE_OF_SCHOOL_SPACE_NOV_2021.pdf (d3n8a8pro7vhmx.cloudfront.net)

https://www.spacecoalition.ca/?utm_campaign=briefing_note_soft_launch&utm_medium=email&utm_source=socialplanningtoronto

· AGM Debrief – The first virtual AGM on December 7th posed some technical challenges but overall was successful.  There was a tie among three candidates (Graham Welsh, Patrick Rutledge and Alex Viliansky).  The committee discussed who would be the key person to represent the category and agreed that Graham Welsh would represent for 2022 and Alex Viliansky would represent for 2023 as Patrick Rutledge removed himself from consideration.  Sam Glazer moved this motion and Heather Mitchel seconded (motion carried).

· Review of Changes to Terms of Reference – Judy Gargaro reviewed some tracked changes with the committee and provided the following information: CUSCAC will be renaming the Aboriginal Group to BIPOC (Black, Indigenous and Persons of Colour) and added a new category LGBTQ.  Patrick Rutledge recommended that the revised Terms of Reference be accepted at the next PSSC meeting in January and Heather Mitchell seconded.

· Trustees Assigned to CUSCAC – Organizational Board is a Ministry requirement every year for all Boards.  The Trustees that were assigned to CUSCAC for 2022 calendar year are Trustee James Li and Trustee Zakir Patel. The committee thanked Trustees Aarts and McLean for their support and engagement in CUSCAC.

· Approval of Annual Report – Judy Gargaro reviewed the Annual Report (to cover September 2020 to June 2021) with the committee which included a Co-Chair message, the mandate and purpose of the group, the meeting dates and the membership list.  Jonathan Wood moved the motion and seconded by Heather Mitchell. There is a committee Self-Evaluation report that goes with the Annual Report. Given time considerations at this meeting, Judy Gargaro will send the document to voting committee members for completion by the end of next week.

· Committee Goals for 2021-22 – (deferred until Michelle Monroe’s Report has been approved)
	















































	Student Census 2022
	· Amie Presley reviewed the Student Census 2022 with the committee members. The Student Census is a confidential but not anonymous survey for students that is completed every 4 or 5 years.  Grades 4 to 12 will complete the survey on their own, and Kindergarten to Grade 3 parents of students will complete the survey.  The Student Census process is expected to be mandated for all school boards in 2023.  Amie confirmed that the type of information asked in the survey has been requested in the past through FOI (Freedom of Information) requests and Data Sharing Agreements.  These requests generally come from the City of Toronto, Toronto Public Health and through various Academic departments.
· Any input committee members may have should be sent to research@tdsb.on.ca prior to January 4, 2022.
· Patrick Rutledge enquired about the questions that relate to students with disabilities.  Amie confirmed that they are working with SEAC to include questions and a process that is inclusive for all students. It was noted that ADHD should be considered a learning challenge and that the province is out-of-date with the examples that they list as learning challenges.
· Amie also confirmed that this will be an accessible document for everyone; it will be possible to indicate if the student’s completion of the survey is being supported by a parent/ third-party.
	


	Trustee Report
	Making School Buildings and Sites More Accessible
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Leadership/Boardroom/Agenda-Minutes/Type/A?Folder=Agenda%2f20211103&Filename=7.3.pdf
This Report will be presented at the January Meeting of CUSCAC. There was a comment that it will be important to define what is meant by “accessible”.

Chair’s letter to Ministry of Education
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/News/Article-Details/ArtMID/474/ArticleID/1731/Letter-Making-School-Buildings-and-Sites-More-Accessible

TDSB’s 2022-23 Education Funding Guide Response to the Ministry
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Leadership/Boardroom/Agenda-Minutes/Type/A?Folder=Agenda%2f20211209&Filename=5.pdf

Revitalizing School Grounds
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/Leadership/Boardroom/Agenda-Minutes/Type/A?Folder=Agenda%2f20211209&Filename=11.pdf
	
     

	Other Business
	· Nil.
	

	Adjournment
	· 10:01 a.m.
	Heather Mitchell

	Next Meeting Date
	· 11 January 2022, 8:00 a.m. via Zoom

Join Zoom Meeting
https://tdsb-ca.zoom.us/j/97591487304?pwd=WGVldDVPRERnUGFsSUEvVzcxdGEvUT09

	



Acronyms 
PSI – Provincial School Initiative						FOY – Focus on Youth
LNSP – Local School Neighbourhood Program				FBEC – Finance Board Enrolment Committee
PPF – Priority partnership funding					GSN – Grant for Student Needs
PPC – Planning and Priority Committee					PSSC – Program School Services Committee
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		Senior Resource Person(s)

		Maia Puccetti - maia.puccetti@tdsb.on.ca



		Admin Support

		Tina Androutsos – tina.androutsos@tdsb.on.ca 



		Trustees

		Dan MacLean - Dan.MacLean@tdsb.on.ca

Michelle Aarts - Michelle.Aarts@tdsb.on.ca 



		Chairs/Co-Chairs

		Community Co-Chair – Judy Gargaro - jgagaro@quickmail.com; 

Trustee Co-Chair – Michelle Aarts - Michelle.Aarts@tdsb.on.ca 



		Mandate of the CAC

		a) to facilitate ongoing feedback from community organizations on both the continued implementation of policy P011 (Community Use of Board Facilities) and P023 (Parent and Community Involvement);

b) to suggest improvements to the policies stated above; to assess the impact of Community Use of Schools (CUS) funding from the Ministry of Education on use of space and to make recommendations regarding that funding;

c) to make recommendations to the TDSB in order to:

i. increase the accessibility and use of school facilities by community groups;

ii. increase the concurrent use of school facilities by multiple community groups;

iii. increase revenues from the Province of Ontario to support CUS;

iv. improve and streamline the permit application process and reduce barriers to access;

v. ensure access and equity considerations regarding CUS;

d) to collaborate with other initiatives within TDSB as they impact CUS:  e.g. Model schools, Focus on Youth program, service integration, Continuing Education, access to pools, Toronto Lands Corporation regarding community use, Full day kindergarten, Priority School Initiative, Facilities Partnership Agreements, etc (not a comprehensive list). This may also involve the TDSB speaking to the City of Toronto and Province of Ontario for areas under their jurisdiction.





		Membership & Committee Structure

		a) Minimum of 2 Trustees on the Committee; The Board determines the number of Trustees and the Trustee Co-Chair. The Trustee Co-chair holds one vote and if unable to attend the meeting, may assign that vote to the other Trustee on the Committee as a designate. Other Trustees who are not members of the CUSCAC have a right to attend and participate in meetings, but do not have voting privileges.

b) Fourteen (14) community representatives, each with 14 one votes bringing perspectives from diverse groups both from specific geographic areas of Toronto and City-wide, including  and groups that permit space for a range of purposes and those organizations that are directly connected to groups that permit TDSB space. that do not.  These groups could include but are not limited to the following categories:

· sports and recreation

· arts and hobbies

· youth

· programs for children and families

· seniors

· persons with disabilities

· parent groups

· community advocacy groups

· faith-based

· BIPOC (Black, Indigenous and Persons of Colour)

· LGBTQ2S+aboriginal

· for-profit groups



c) Annually, the committee should review its composition and recruit community representatives to maintain diversity.  This review should include identification of potential groups, geographic areas and permit use of TDSB space.

d) The maximum number of members eligible to vote is 15, present either virtually and/or in person: 14 community representatives and 1 Trustee.

e) Representatives of other key organizations, who are not committee members or permit holders are encouraged to attend and participate in meetings, but do not have voting privileges.	Comment by Gargaro, Judith: This clause was for employees who are NOT permit holders. We need to be explicit about employees who are permit holders.

· City of Toronto, i.e. Councillor, Senior City Staff (Social Development and Forestry, Parks and Recreation), Toronto Community Housing;

· Toronto Lands Corporation;

· TDSB Parent and Community Involvement Committee representation;

· Funders: i.e., United Way, Laidlaw

· Representative from the Government/Staff of the Province of Ontario



f) The following TDSB staff will act as resources to the committee and should attend and participate in the meetings as appropriate, butappropriate but are not voting members.

· Staff Liaison Lead- Executive Officer Facilities and Planning

· Committee Assistant

· Senior Manager – Plant Operations, Maintenance and Community Use of Schools

· Permit Coordinator

· Plant Operations, Maintenance, and Community Use of Schools staff as required

· Program Manager – Continuing Education 

· Toronto School Administrators Association representative (TSSA)

· Other departments/staff as required



Committee Structure

a) Co-Chairs:

· Board of Trustees appoints one Trustee as Co-Chair and the committee selects one Co-Chair from the community member representatives (annually unless otherwise decided by the CUSCAC).

· The Trustee Co-Chair and Community Co-Chair have equal status with regard to agenda setting, meeting management, and role as the CUSCAC spokesperson.  The Co-Chairs will mutually agree upon specific division of responsibilities.



b) Alternates:

· Alternates are considered replacements for voting members; therefore, alternates share the same roles and responsibilities as voting members when the voting member is not present.

· Alternates must be proposed to and accepted by the voting members

· Alternates can attend meetings as observers when the voting member is present.

· Alternates can be declared candidates in the election of voting members.

c) Attendance

· Members and Alternates who miss 3 meetings in a row or more than half the meetings in a calendar year will be deemed to have resigned.

· The Committee Assistant will track attendance and issue warnings as needed.

· The Committee Assistant will issue a notice of resignation when needed.

d) Observers

· Observers who are interested in joining the committee can attend meetings and speak (at the Co-Chairs’ discretion) but not vote.

· Observers who have regularly attended meetings can be considered for Alternate and/or Member status when there is a vacancy within the category they represent.





		Terms of Membership

		Community representatives will serve for a renewable term of 2 years. Should community representatives be unable to fulfil their terms, CUSCAC can appoint a new community representative for the remainder of their 2-year term.



Elections of members

a) Fourteen community members will be elected for two-year terms. Terms will run from January to the December one-year later (i.e., January 2015 to December 2016). 

b) Elections will occur in the FallNovember at the Annual General Meeting of CUSCAC.

c) To ensure that there is a staggered turnover of members and maintenance of diversity, seven (7) community positions will come up for election in Year A and seven (7) will come up for election in Year B.  

i. Categories in Year A (those years ending in an even odd number) will be Children, Community Advocacy, For-Profit, Parent groups, Persons with disabilities, Seniors, plus one (1) additional member to total 7.

ii. Categories in Year B (those years ending in an odd even number) will be Aboriginal, Arts and Hobbies, BIPOC, Faith-based, LGBTQ2S+, Sports and Recreation, Youth plus one (1) two (2) additional members to total 7

d) A general invitation will be posted on the TDSB website inviting members of the community to the Annual General Meeting. Current permit account holders will be emailed a notice of the meeting by the Permit Department, where possible. The current communication list of CUSCAC will also be emailed a notice of the meeting.

e) Candidates will be identified by the category(ies) of permit holder (see Item “c” above) they represent and will be allowed to issue a short statement to indicate why they wish to be a voting member.

f) Candidates must declare their candidacy at least one-week in advance of the Annual General Meeting and must have attended in person a minimum of 1 entire meeting during the past year.

g) One (1) election ballot will be issued to each active permit account holder (regardless of how many permits they hold) and current CUSCAC members. Only permit holders and current CUSCAC members with valid ballots will be allowed to vote during the election.

h) Votes will be registered by secret ballot. All permit holders and current CUSCAC members are eligible to vote for a representative from every membership category.

i) The candidate placing second may be designated that category’s Alternate; failing a second placesecond-place candidate, CUSCAC voting members may appoint an Alternate.





		Description of Quorum

		The quorum of CUSCAC is half the total of members plus one rounded down. As the maximum number of eligible members is 15 members, quorum would

be 8 members.

a) Trustees – when there are 2 or more Trustee members of the committee, they will count as one member for quorum and for votes.





		Meetings

		a) Meetings will be held monthly (approximately 10 per year). Occasional meetings Meetings may be by virtual meeting platform, conference call or virtually, if necessaryin person, as determined by the committee and as circumstances necessitate.

b) Sub-committees/Working groups to be established as required, with Terms of Reference or scope of work established by the CUSCAC. Workgroups, if required, may meet more frequently.

c) Minutes of meetings and background information should be circulated by the Committee Assistant one week prior to the next meeting.

d) Meeting schedules to be organized at times convenient to the majority of members of the CUSCAC.

e) A schedule of CUSCAC meetings will be established at the beginning of each school year, published on the TDSB website and available via e-mail from the Co-Chairs or Committee Assistant.

f) The Annual General Meeting will be held in November of each year. It will include a report of the activities conducted during the previous year.

g) Notice of the Annual General Meeting will be issued one (1) month in advance, published on the TDSB website and available via e-mail from the Co-Chairs or Committee Assistant.

Agendas and Minutes:

a) Minutes will be recorded by the Committee Assistant, but in the absence of the Committee Assistant, may be recorded by any member appointed by the Committee.

b) Minutes must contain same essential information as Committee Reports (e.g., date, time, place of meeting, attendance/regrets, Chair of meeting, process for motions/decisions).

c) Minutes of the CUSCAC will be formally recorded and made available. (see the Community Advisory Committee Handbook for the format of minutes).

d) Agendas and notice of meetings and minutes to be circulated by the Committee Assistant no later than one week in advance.

e) Members must submit any documents to be printed or shared electronically, 48 hours prior to the meeting.

f) A designated staff member will act as the Committee Assistant and assist Co-chairs with agenda development, minutes, coordination of meetings and committee lists, outreach, information gathering.



[bookmark: _Hlk60768643]Decision making

a) Where possible, decisions should be made by consensus.

b) When votes are necessary, a simple majority will be sufficient.



		Communicating Advice to the Board

		Advice may take the form of formal recommendations approved by a decision of the committee and presented in a committee report, or feedback as expressed in a separate Committee document or recorded in the minutes of meetings.

a) There are two ways to present advice to the Board of Trustees: a request may be made for a delegation at the Program and School Services Committee (PSSC) or a committee report may be presented to PSSC.

b) A Community Advisory Committee may direct advice to senior staff, either on request or independently, where such matter is appropriate for staff attention.

c) All Reports go first to Board Services for routing to the next PSSC meeting.

d) The Staff Resource Person assigned to the CUSCAC is responsible for assisting the committee in its work and providing guidance and advice on issues related to the mandate of the committee.

e) TDSB staff will share reports or recommendations with the Community Advisory Committee, prior to submitting the report to the appropriate Board Committee.





		Requests for Information

		CUSCAC may request information directly from staff. The staff liaison will determine which requests for information may be accommodated and the timelines for doing so, and which requests require the approval by the Board of Trustees or Director of Education.





		Budget

		Set resources (reviewed annually) are available to support meeting expenses.





		Networking

		The CUSCAC is free to establish its own communication network among itself and to participate in joint or collective activities relevant to its role.





		Code of Conduct

		All Community Advisory Committees must abide by the principles set out on the Board Code of Conduct established by the TDSB (Operational Procedure PR585). Key Principles as they relate to CUSCAC members are listed below:

a) Members of CUSCAC will serve and be seen to serve community permit holders and community members, including school communities, in a constructive, respectful, conscientious and diligent manner; 

b) Members of CUSCAC should be committed to performing their functions with integrity and to avoiding the improper use of the influence of their position, and conflicts of interest, both apparent and real; 

c) The Integrity Commissioner should be consulted for advice by members of CUSCAC if the application of any section of this Code of Conduct is unclear.



Conduct At Committee Meetings:

Members of CUSCAC act in the service of the community. They are expected to respect the procedural rulings of the Co-Chairs. 

The Committee will follow the procedural rules of the TDSB Bylaws when conducting its meetings and follow the guidelines of the Community Advisory Committee Handbook.  



Conduct Respecting Staff Members:  

a) No member of CUSCAC will maliciously or falsely injure the professional or ethical reputation, or the prospects or practice of staff members of the Board, and all members of CUSCAC will show respect for the professional capacities of staff members. 

b) No members of CUSCAC will compel staff members to engage in partisan political activities or be subjected to threats or discrimination for refusing to engage in such activities. No member of CUSCAC will use, or attempt to use, their authority or influence for the purpose of intimidating, threatening, coercing, commanding, or influencing any staff member with the intent of interfering with that person’s duties, including the duty to disclose improper activity. 
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Co-Chair Message



Despite the challenges that the COVID pandemic brought we were able to maintain quorum at our regular monthly meetings and we updated our Terms of Reference and included a new Code of Conduct Section. We continue to request clear and transparent communication and data about the community use of school properties.







It has been a challenging year as the TDSB navigated Toronto Public Health Guidelines with respect to re-opening of schools for both academic and community use. Only a minority of community programs have been able to resume, and we look forward to increased community use of schools over the 2021 summer and into the Fall. Considerable hardship is being experienced by small community organizations who are unsuccessfully seeking safe space in TDSB schools. We have appreciated the clear communication from TDSB staff regarding guidelines, timelines and protocols for community use.







There were some concerns that community programs were not included in the Focus on Youth funding planning for the Summer 2021 programming. We have asked that Continuing Education present to the CUSCAC in the Fall of every year regarding the Focus on Youth programming each summer and that there be consultation in January of every year with community groups so that they can be engaged in the Focus on Youth Programming planning. 







We appreciate the TDSB’s efforts to replace the former Priority School Initiative, without dedicated funding from the government. We still have ongoing concerns that there is no funding to defray costs of permits for community groups in under-served and priority neighbourhoods. 







We continue to have some concerns as we head into the 2021-22 school year series of meetings:



We are very concerned with the reduction of funding for Focus on Youth, Priority School Initiatives and Community Use of Schools funding. We believe that healthy communities come from a wide range of community recreational, general learning opportunities and employment opportunities for students and that use of public properties (i.e., school buildings) is necessary.



We continue to work with the Permit Unit and the CUS staff to understand the permit use and the impact of any changes in funding and policy on such use. We see that it is crucial that we have access to data to understand the usage of school spaces by community groups.



We feel that advocacy efforts to support and facilitate community use of schools will need to intensify and we look to the TDSB staff and Trustee for the best way to do this. 







Judy Gargaro, Community representative Co-Chair















































































CAC Mandate/ Purpose 



to facilitate ongoing feedback from community organizations on both the continued implementation of policy P011 (Community Use of Board Facilities) and P023 (Parent and Community Involvement);



to suggest improvements to the policies stated above; to assess the impact of Community Use of Schools (CUS) funding from the Ministry of Education on use of space and to make recommendations regarding that funding;



to make recommendations to the TDSB in order to:



increase the accessibility and use of school facilities by community groups;



increase the concurrent use of school facilities by multiple community groups;



increase revenues from the Province of Ontario to support CUS;



improve and streamline the permit application process and reduce barriers to access;



ensure access and equity considerations regarding CUS;



to collaborate with other initiatives within TDSB as they impact CUS:  e.g. Model schools, Focus on Youth program, service integration, Continuing Education, access to pools, Toronto Lands Corporation regarding community use, Full day kindergarten, Priority School Initiative, Facilities Partnership Agreements, etc (not a comprehensive list). This may also involve the TDSB speaking to the City of Toronto and Province of Ontario for areas under their jurisdiction.



































































CAC Activities 



Meetings 



September 2, 2020 – informal meeting was held



October 13, 2020



November 10, 2020



December 8, 2020



 



January 12, 2021



February 9, 2021 



March 9, 2021



April 13, 2021 - cancelled



May 11, 2021



June 8, 2021







Delegations:



No formal delegations







Outreach initiative(s) 







Maintained representation in the SPACE Coalition











Special Event(s) 







None; no AGM was held in this cycle











Board Directed Events/Consultations  



We had representation at PSSC meetings



















CAC Activities Cont’d…































































Committee Members







Co-Chairs:



Judy Gargaro



Trustee Michelle Aarts







Category�

Name�

Organization�

�

Children�

Narni Santos�

The Learning Enrichment Foundation�

�

Community Advocacy�

Susan Fletcher�

SPACE Coalition�

�

For-Profit�

Patrick Rutledge�

Big League Book Club�

�

Seniors�

Gerry Lang �

Citizens for Lifelong Learning�

�

Persons with Disabilities�

Jonathan Wood�

Toronto Accessible Sports Council�

�

Arts and Hobbies�

Judy Gargaro�

Etobicoke Philharmonic Orchestra�

�

Faith-based�

Dennis Keshinro



Sam Glazer (alt)�

Belka Enrichment Centre/CGM



Congregation Beth Haminyan�

�

Sports and Recreation �

Heather Mitchell�

Toronto Sports Council�

�

Youth�

Dave McNee�

Quantum Sports and Learning Association�

�

�

�

�

�

Members-at-large�

Alan Hrabinski



Doug Blair (alt)�

Toronto Basketball Association 



North Toronto Soccer Club�

�

�

Graham Welsh�

Toronto Sports Social Club�

�

�

Lynn Manning �

Girl Guides of Canada, Ontario Council �

�

�

Sara Somerset�

Jack of Sports Foundation�

�

�

Alex Viliansky�

Felix Swim School �

�
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TDSB Student Census
Research & Development







Purpose of today’s Conversation:


● Sharing Student Census data collection plan
● Answering questions about the Student Census
● Hear members’ feedback on proposed survey topics


2







About the Student Census


3


● What is the Student Census? The TDSB Student Census is a confidential and voluntary survey that 
asks important identity-based questions as well as questions about experiences inside and outside of 
school. Students in grades 4 to 12 complete the census themselves, while parents complete the census 
for students in kindergarten to grade 3.
 


● What is the purpose of the Student Census? Since 2006, TDSB schools have been collecting 
identity-based data through the Student Census to identify and remove systemic barriers which may limit 
student achievement and well-being. Since 2018, this work has been encouraged for all school boards in 
Ontario under the Provincial Anti-Racism Act. In 2023, this work will be mandated for all school boards. 
By gathering this important information through every 4 to 5 years, school communities are able to 
determine what is working well in our system, where change is required, and where supports should be 
focused.







History of the Census


Within the TDSB, and the former Toronto Board 
of Education, it was community advocacy that led 
to the very first round of data collection (i.e., 
concerns about academic streaming and 
overrepresentation in special education classes / 
suspensions of some demographic groups).
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How has the Information Been Used?


5


The Student Census results are used in a wide variety of ways across the 
TDSB and the Province:
● School Improvement Planning
● Policy Development and Review
● Program Review, Evaluation, and Monitoring
● Board-wide Strategic Planning (e.g., MYSP)
● Trustee and Community Advocacy
● Plan and Allocate Central Resources for Professional Learning and 


Programming, etc.
● Data Sharing Partnerships and External Data Research Requests
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Feedback and Q and A:
● Are there any questions or concerns about the Student Census 


process?


● Do you have any feedback about the proposed:
○ Demographic questions
○ Survey topic areas


Feel free to email: research@tdsb.on.ca
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